
In the bulletins for the past two weeks, we have highlighted the “many fruits” that 
make us an energetic, vibrant and faith-filled parish community after 130 years.  We 
have been reminded of our parish mission speaking in terms of “commitment to 
hospitality, formation, worship and service” and have reminded everyone of the 

many blessings we share and provide as the Church of St. Peter.  Highlights include: the numbers of new 
parishioners and households, the number of sacraments administered, the strength in numbers of parishioners 
participating in the various ministries, the blessings of our youth and parent programs, the various events 
associated with our anniversary year, our mission of service to those outside the parish who are in great need, 
the hundreds of workers who attend to the frequent calls for assistance in the various activities of the church, 
and the call to education provided in our faith formation and school programs. It is our hope that all 
parishioners will continue to share the joy, energy, knowledge and good news of our Church and school with 
other parishioners and in our greater community.  
 
We have also introduced our new theme for 2019.  In line with that theme , we encourage you to “not be 
afraid” to take new steps in the deepening of your faith and service to others through the Church in 2019.  
 
Several weeks ago, we provided an insert that described the financial annual report for the parish.  Our mission 
“commitment to hospitality, formation, worship and service” requires that the Church be sustainable in both 
spiritual and financial terms to carry on the good work that we all have been doing.  Highlights of that report 
include:   
                                

                                          2017-2018 Actual    2017-2018 Budget 

 

Envelope/Plate Revenue   $1,141,467.87      $1,170,000.00 

Total Revenue        $3,006,510.99            $2,710,470.00 

Total Expenses                 $2,985,042.33             $2,706,990.00  

 

 

Forming Critical Thinkers, Virtuous Leaders, 

and Living Saints 

102 Years Strong 

 A school Development Committee has been 

formed and continued work on updating and 
having accurate information in our database is 
on the move (if you have any information fill it 
out here: shorturl.at/klpy2). We are committed 

to a sustainable school long into the future. 

  Our annual Gala is the single largest fund-

raiser of the year raising a record $107,000 
last year! Community support is strong for the 

mission of St. Peter.  

 Socratic Seminar program creates the fabric 

of a middle school experience in which students 
are taught, invited, and encouraged to seek 

truth in a classroom setting.  

 

Do not be afraid. Henceforth 

you will be catching men.  
Luke 5:1 -11 



What is amazing is that the parish is a three million dollar operation.  That size of operation requires careful 
management and a willingness by all parishioners to work together to maintain and improve our parish life.  
We could not continue the strength of this parish without the extraordinary commitment of time and talent that 
you so willingly provide.  Thank you!!!!!  You are a blessing. 
 
What is also evident from the report is that expenses increased last year nearly $300,000 over what was 
budgeted.  As you may experience in your own homes, there are unexpected expenses that arise during the 
year that must be addressed.  In the past year, the largest expense items not budgeted for involved 
unanticipated increases in maintenance, utilities and repairs needed for the old church building and the school 
building.   

 
The numbers also show the extent of your commitment 
of treasure to the Church.  Revenues  in the form of 
fundraising and other income during the past year 
increased in an amount to offset the increase in expenses 
due to the unforeseen needs.  However, there also were 
some worrisome numbers.  The amount of envelope, 
plate and offerings actually came in nearly $30,000 
below what was budgeted for the year.  Absent a large 
one-time donation from one individual at the end of 
the year, we would actually have experienced a fairly 
large loss ($35,000) in our Sunday giving amounts. 
   
Each year, we try to maintain and advance the parish 
community with our various ministries and other 
programs.   We also try to take care of and maintain 

our facilities, and give our staff appropriate increases in salary  and benefits.  Our ability to continue to 
meet all these objectives depends in large part on the Sunday envelope and plate generosity of you 
parishioners. 
 
In these inserts, and throughout the year, we also report on the energy associated with the school and the 
important programs developed to teach our children.  We thank you again for your commitment to the school 
and your continued support of the school in your time and talent, but also in treasure. 
 
The school is the largest expense of the parish.  Expenses associated with the school and preschool (salaries, 
benefits, operating expenses, program expenses, and 
facility expenses) were $1,260,892 for this last school 
year.  Revenue from tuition, fundraising and other revenue 
sources were $962,543, meaning that the parish investment 
in the school was $298,349, or approximately 26 % of the 
annual Sunday collection amount.  This percentage 
amount provided to the school by  you, the parish, is 
actually below the average for other schools in the 
Archdiocese, which is over 30%.  We continue to 
monitor competitive and other data on tuition charges, 
scholarship needs, and new fundraising and grant sources 
in attempts to keep this parish investment as low as 
possible. We are also undertaking a demographic study 
of the geographic area around St. Peter’s to better plan 
for future needs and challenges.  
 
In Christ, 

Your Priests Fr. Ettore Ferrario, Fr. Pietro Rossotti, and Fr. Daniele Scorrano F.S.C.B. 
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